Allegheny Mountain Swimming

HOD

November 20, 2002

Attendance:
Pete Gannon

General Chairman



John Lynch

Age Group Chairman



Steve Lewandowski
Treasurer



Bob DeBiase  

Secretary



Andy Stromberg
CVSC



Jan Shuba

DAAC



Diane Connor

All Star



Mike Bowman

HD



David Buerger

ANSC



Bill Brennan

USCS



Ted Simon

PTAC



Dan Kubelick

PRA



Deb Stunkard

MLAC



Phyllis Musial

NHA



Dave Gadd

JCCS



Jim Rosen

MLAC



Paul Callahan

JCCT



Gary Lotz

FCKW



Cheryl Schilling
GPAC



Jan Brennan

GPAC



Mike Globig

Technical Planning



Pete Barry

PRA

The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:46 p.m. by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the October 16, 2002 minutes were distributed.  He corrected the minutes to indicate that Mike Bowman was in attendance.  Mike Bowman moved and Jan Brennan seconded a motion to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.   Bob indicated that it was his intention to eliminate the paper mailing of the HOD minutes and attachments.  He said that email transmission of the minutes and attachments should save AMS $1,500 per year in postage and printing costs.  Any club without an email address would still be sent paper minutes.

Treasurer:  Steve Lewandowski presented the October 2002 financial reports and the 2003 budget.  Steve explained the budget variances for years 2001 and 2002.  He said that the timing of the registration deposits accounts for most of the variations.  For example actual 2001 showed almost a $40,000 surplus while 2002 is showing almost the same as a deficit.  Bill Brennan asked why this happens.  Steve responded by saying that AMS was on a cash basis accounting method.  Income is recorded when it is deposited and expenses are recorded when paid.  Therefore, the timing of deposits and the paying of bills at the end of each fiscal year can distort a particular year.

Mike Bowman asked Steve where in the 2003 budget is the expense for the rent of the equipment storage facility.  Steve was not sure where that was budgeted and will report back.

Cheryl Schilling moved and Bill Brennan seconded a motion to approve the October 2002 financial reports and the 2003 budget.  Motion carried.

Age Group:  John Lynch said that he would be proposing the 2003 Long Course Schedule at the December 18, 2002 HOD meeting and would be asking the HOD to approve the schedule at its January meeting.  John said that the Age Group committee will be looking at the various meet “warm-up” problems, deck entry issues and other items that may make a meet flow better.  Gary Lotz asked if there was a process for clubs to receive immediate feed back from AMS on how well their meets ran.  John explained that meet evaluation forms are used and that no specific group of people are AMS evaluators at meets.

All Star:  Diane Connor presented financial reports for the 2002 Short Course and 2002 Long Course Zone trips.  She also reported the AMS banner is being made and should be finished in time for the Spring Zones.

Technical Planning:  Mike Globig reported that new set-up files should be ready within a week.  Results on the Short Course meet are on the web site along with meet invitations.

Paul Callahan said he noticed that last years meet results were taken off the web site and asked if they can be restored.  Pete Gannon said that during the revisions to the web site prior year results were accidentally removed.  He said they will be restored.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported the Jr. Athletic representative nominations will be accepted at the Pitt Christmas Meet during the Athletes meeting.

Old Business:  Proposal 1:
Regarding National Participation Funding for College and Prep School Swimmers.


John Lynch reported that both the Age Group and Executive Committee were reviewing the rules for funding and would report back to the HOD their recommendations.



Proposal 2:
Regarding the number of AMS HOD meetings.

John Lynch moved and Steve Lewandowski seconded a motion to reduce the number of HOD meetings to six per year.  John said the executive committee was of the opinion that all AMS business could be handled with the HOD meeting every other month.

Cheryl Schilling said that she would prefer to see a schedule proposed which would detail an agenda of each meeting to make sure all AMS business would be taken care of.

The motion was withdrawn and Pete Gannon said a schedule would be presented at the December 18, 2002 HOD meeting.

New Business:  Paul Callahan said that it appears that entry time standards are not being met for “A” meets.  Pete Gannon said that clubs may be asked for “proof of times” when a time is questioned and clubs may be fined if the entry times are not valid.

There being no further business Cheryl Schilling moved and Jan Brennan seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 9:07 p.m.

The next AMS HOD meeting will be held December 18, 2002 in room 232 at the Cathedral of Learning.
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